
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

10-18-21 

 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, October 18, 

2021, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members:  Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, 

Robert Milstead, Larry Bishop and City Clerk Donna Mathews, Police Chief Richard 

Bickerstaff, Assistant Clerk Nicholas New, City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, Breanna Minter, and 

Bella Young from the Clay Times Journal. 

 

Mayor called the meeting to order.  Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the minutes 

from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor 

and seconded by Council Member Larry Bishop to approve the minutes from the previous 

meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the 

bills to be paid.  A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Larry Bishop to approve the bills to be paid.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

First on the agenda was to approve Resolution 10-18-2021-1. City Clerk Donna Mathews read 

the resolution pertaining to Regions Bank, a motion was made by Council Member Robert 

Milstead and seconded by Council Member Joseph Appleby. The vote was unanimous.  

 

Next Mayor Adamson mentions that he will not be present for the meeting on 11/1/2021 and 

asks the council if they want to move the scheduled meeting to 11/3/2021. The council decided 

to leave the meeting as is. A motion was made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and 

seconded by Council Member Larry Bishop to have the next council meeting on the normal date. 

The vote was unanimous. 

 

Mayor Adamson asks the council to approve the bid transaction of $28,800 on the new police 

truck. A motion was made by Council Member Carolyn Smith and was seconded by Council 

Member David Proctor. The vote was unanimous. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor recommends the hire of Nathan Walker to fill the open part-time 

maintenance position on a temporary contract from 10/25/2021 until 10/24/2022. A motion was 

made to approve this hire by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member 

Carolyn Smith. The vote was unanimous.  

 

Mayor Adamson mentions that Officer Lovering and Officer Sheppard and out of the lateral 

academy and our doing their job well. Mayor Adamson says Chief Bickerstaff and Investigator 

Mathews are finally getting a little break. The police department are still short a few officers, but 

things are going a little better. Mayor Adamson also mentions that the equipment auction went 

well and the total proceeds for the city were $28,979.69. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Robert Milstead and was seconded by 

Council Member Larry Bishop. The vote was unanimous. The meeting adjourned at 5:08 P.M. 

 



 

Attest: 

 

___________________________________  ___________________________________ 

CITY CLERK      MAYOR 

 


